
SYSTEM 

December 4,2009 

The Honorable Colleen Hanabusa, President 
and Members of the Senate 

Twenty- F ift h State Leg is1 at u re 
State Capitol, Room 409 
Honolulu, Hawai'i 9681 3 

Dear Madam President and Members of the Senate: 

For your information and consideration, the University of Hawai'i is transmitting 
herewith, two copies of the Annual Report on Government Operations (Act 100, Session 
Laws of Hawai'i, 1999) as requested by the Legislature. 

Act 100 of the 1999 Legislature requires every state department and agency to 
develop an annual report that addresses their goals, objectives/policies, action, and process 
to measure performance of programs and services in meeting stated goals, objectives, and 
policies. 

Pursuant to Act 231, SLH 2001, we are also informing you that the report may be 
viewed electronically at: http://www.hawaii.edu/offices/eaur/govrel/reports/2OlO/index.html. 

Sincerely, 

/it/cp&fldmd 

M.R.C. Greenwood 
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